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TOPPLE TESTERS

Harborough District Council is planning 
to carry out a headstone survey of 

Husbands Bosworth churchyard during 
May. The work is to be carried out for safety 
reasons, in line with Ministry of Justice 
guidelines and will entail ‘topple-testing’ 
the stability of every memorial in the 
churchyard. The work is being undertaken 
in seven council-controlled churchyards and 
cemeteries across the district.
Any memorials found to be unsafe will have a 
notice placed next to them informing of their 
instability. Any found to be dangerous will also 
be either supported using temporary stakes, 
cordoned off or laid down, as appropriate.
Although Bosworth churchyard has been 
closed since 1908, it contains the graves a 
number of established local families. The 
memorial owner is responsible for the safety 
and condition and where possible the memorial 
owner will be contacted and asked to arrange 
for any remedial work to be carried out.
For further information please contact 
Caroline Averill via c.averill@harborough.
gov.uk or 01858 821194.
Please note that, at present, no safety testing 
is planned for the village’s Welford Road 
cemetery, which is controlled by Husbands 
Bosworth Parish Council.  

LETTING OFF STEAM

Commissioning work at the Welland 
Waste Management’s Renewable 

Energy Generating Facility (REGF) at Pebble 
Hall is being carried out as the plant winds 
up to full operation. 
Recently the plant has been undergoing 
day-time steam and pressure testing, which 
has produced intermittent steam plumes that 
have been visible off-site. The nature of 
the operation, to convert inert wood waste 
into combustible gases to drive electricity 
generating units, means that the exhaust from 
the plant is primarily steam. Silencers and 
scrubbers in the exhaust outlets are installed 
to reduce the environmental impact. 
The unit, which is planned to treat 72,000 
tonnes of wood waste per annum in order 
to generate 10MW of renewable electricity 
alongside a thermophilic food waste digester 
plant, is part of a £47m development on the 
site - enough to supply Market Harborough 
and all the villages to Lutterworth!

DOGGIE DO

Local dog grooming and doggie-day care 
specialist, Completely K9 tell us that 

they are bringing a series of K9 Circuits dog 
training sessions to Husbands Bosworth. 
Sessions have been running successfully 
across South Leicestershire for the past year 
and courses are now starting at Husbands 
Bosworth Village Hall. 
Courses run on Monday evenings on a 6 
week rota and booking is essential. K9 
Circuits is a weekly course that combines 
activities from across different disciplines of 
dog training, including scent work, agility, 
‘Rally O’, lead work, impulse control and 
dog care. These varied classes allow for a 
more holistic approach to training to create 
a well rounded partnership between pet 
and owner.
To book or for more information, please call 
Carla on 07934376340. All courses can be 
viewed on-line at:  completelyk9dogtraining.
co.uk.

QUIZ MASTERS
The winners of the Village Hall Quiz in 2015, The Village Idiots, showed 

their mettle by once again triumphing in a hard-won contest, sealing 
their victory in the last round and ending on 83 points.
Casting aside all others the team strode out to take the coveted trophy and the dubious 
honour of organising next year’s competition. Making up Numbers put on a gallant show 
but were pipped at the post, scoring an impressive 78 points, closely followed by Ladies 
that Lunch with 74 points.
Propping up the bottom of the table were Liz and Holly with a lowly 41 points, closely 
shadowed by Sixpence None the Wiser amongst a clutch of teams with scores in the 50s.
Our two valiant Bugle teams fared reasonably well, with Bugle 2 coming in 4th and Bugle 
1 coming 9th out of a field of 15 teams.
All in all a good time was had by everyone and on behalf of all the participants we would like 
to say many thanks to the Strife of Brian team, last years winners, who organised the event. 

NEW-BUILD

Work on the new 
doctors’ surgery 

and associated 41 home 
housing development 
off Welford Road has 
begun as the Bugle goes 
to press. 
T h e  d e v e l o p e r s , 
Davidsons, have recently 
accepted a proposal 
forwarded by the Parish Council to name the roads within the development, Marsh Drive 
and Townend Close - names that have historical reference to the site and the community. 
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POLICE FILE

POLICE FILE
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The Bell Inn
 Husbands Bosworth 
 Tel: 01858 880967

Your host: Tim

Quiz Night every Wednesday
Food served Wednesday to Sunday
With the Best Sunday Lunches around
Senior Lunches Thursday & Friday £4.95

Serving Real Ales, IPA, Pedigree & Guest Beers

Four VW Passats have been broken 
into and the satnav/entertainment 
systems taken in a recent spate 
of vehicle crime in the area. All 
the vehicles targeted were 14 plate 
onwards and entry was made by 
breaking the passenger side window 
and the whole unit has been removed. 
If you are the owner of such a car 
please be aware and if possible put 
your car in the garage. 
If you see any suspicious activity 
please contact us as soon as possible 
on 101 or 999 if a crime is in progress.

‘JJ’s Kiddycare’
*OUTSTANDING* Ofsted grading
* FREE Pre-school sessions for 2, 3 & 4 year olds 
* Full Day Care 0-5yrs

Situated on a farm site between South Kilworth and 
Welford

* Breakfast and After School clubs. (4-14years)
* Holiday Clubs during all Northants & Leics school breaks 

Tel no. 01858 575642 
www.jjs-kiddycare.co.uk

Damage to parked vehicle, Wells Close, 
HB
Burglary to premises, The Green, HB
Burglary, Bell Lane, HB
Damage to property, Bell Lane, HB
Damage to property, Hunters Close, HB
Theft from Petrol Filling Station, North 
Kilworth
Damage to vehicle parked on Chapel 
Lane, Walcote

COUNCIL TAX CHARGES 
2017-18
Husbands Bosworth 
Band A		  1,056.13 
Band B		  1,232.14 
Band C 		 1,408.17 
Band D 		 1,584.19 
Band E 		  1,936.23 
Band F 		  2,288.27 
Band G 		 2,640.31 
Band H 		 3,168.37

ADVANCE NOTICE OF A TEMPORARY TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER.
A Temporary Traffic Regulation Order (TTRO) is to be made for the following 
location: Walton Lane, Husbands Bosworth. The purpose of the TTRO is to facilitate 
the installation of a new supply by Western Power.
The TTRO will incorporate a temporary road closure. 
The duration of the TTRO is for a period not exceeding 5 days commencing on the 
April 11th 2017.
 The actual duration of the restriction is not anticipated to exceed a period of 2 days 
within the aforementioned duration.

From Marc & Donna Bradley-Upton, High Street
Our Swedish Valhund, Odin, won a First in the Post Graduate (Dog) Class at this year’s 
Crufts. 
EDITOR’S NOTE: Congratulations! Readers will recall that Odin also won at Crufts 
last year.
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BOSWORTH IN FOCUS 

WILD ABOUT BOSWORTH 
Banded Demoiselle - Calopteryx splendens
Like the ferns we covered recently, 
damselflies have been around for over 
300 million years. There are about twenty 
species in the U.K. and I know it’s a cliché, 
but they truly are jewels of the riverbank - 
none more so than the Banded Demoiselles.  
The male of the species is a luminous metallic 
blue colour with dark bands on its wings, while the female is an incandescent emerald green. 
Damselflies are smaller than their cousins, the dragonflies. They also have slimmer bodies 
and fold their wings along their bodies when resting. For most of their lives, usually two 
years, they live underwater as nymphs and they thrive in clean water, so they’re a good 
indicator of water quality. They’re voracious eaters, and very aggressive hunters. Virtually 
everything that moves is on the menu; mosquito larvae, bloodworms, tadpoles, etc.. As they 
grow, they moult numerous times until finally, on a sunny day, they climb out of the water 
and moult one last time; this time emerging in their adult form. They retain their predatory 
instincts and use their amazing flying skills to capture insects on the wing.
Males compete for breeding territories and court passing females with a special display 
flight. If the courtship is successful, the male uses claspers, which protrude from his 
hindmost segment, to grasp the female behind her head and the couple fly in tandem while 
they mate. Whilst still joined together, the female lays her eggs on submerged vegetation. 
Two weeks later the eggs hatch into nymphs and the life cycle begins again.
			    					     Mike Chanter

THE WHARF INN
WELFORD 
NN6 6JQ

*Real Ales*
*Home-cooked food*
*Large beer garden*

*B & B*
Tel: 01858 575075

SULBY GARDENS 2017
Sulby Gardens will be opening for the first time this year under the National Gardens 
Scheme on Thursday, April 27th, 2.00pm to 5.00pm.  Featured will be the amazing meadow 
of snakeshead fritillaries and cowslips with, hopefully, bluebells in the spinney as well. 
As usual, tea and homemade cakes will be available, as well as Sulby Gardens Apple Juice 
and home grown plants while stocks last. Entry £4 per head.
								        Alison Lowe

HORTICULTURAL SHOW
An early reminder that this year our Horticulture and Craft Show will be a week earlier than 
normal on Sunday, August 20th. The show is open to all, either as a spectator or competitor 
and we have successfully grown our classes for our young people. You don’t need to be a 
gardener, plants grown in window boxes and containers will do just as well, and we have 
lots of baking, craft and artistic classes for adults and children.
This year is the Leicester & Leicestershire Horticultural Judges Guild Diamond Anniversary 
and they will sponsor a class which requires the exhibitor to enter, in one class, a specimen 
pot plant, a specimen flower and a specimen vegetable. They will provide a first, second 
and third prize with accompanying certificates.
We will also have a Pumpkin Parade. In the next two weeks all the children at the Village 
School will receive a pumpkin seed along with instructions and advice on how to plant, 
raise and tend it to get a pumpkin ready for judging at the show.
Just come along and see the talent and creativity surrounding you in Husbands Bosworth! 
For information please call 880476 .  			             Eleanor Murphy

A TASTE OF BOSWORTH 
Apricot Fruit Cake
A very moist fruit cake, using tinned 
apricots, provides an alternative to a 
traditional fruit cake.
175g Self raising flour & 1 dessert spoon 
Pinch of salt
100g glacé cherries - halved
425g can apricots, drained
125g butter
115g caster sugar 
2 large eggs, beaten
2 tablespoons milk
100g sultanas
100g raisins
100g currants
Method
Heat oven to 160oC / Gas 3. Grease and 
line 900g (2lb) loaf tin. Sieve flour and 
salt together. Take halved cherries and roll 
three quarters of them in a dessert spoon of 
flour to coat - keep remainder for topping. 
Drain apricots and chop finely. Cream butter 
and sugar until light and creamy, then beat 
in eggs, adding a tablespoon of flour with 
the last amount of egg. Fold in the rest of 
the flour, milk, chopped apricots and all 
the dried fruit except the cherries for the 
topping. Spoon into the prepared tin and 
arrange the remaining cherries on top. Bake 
for 2 hours, until risen and firm to touch. 
Leave to cool in tin. 
Once cool this cake can be frozen by 
removing the paper, and wrapping in a 
double thickness of foil. To defrost unwrap 
and thaw at room temperature for 4 - 6 hours. 
Store in the fridge wrapped in foil for up to 
one week. 		    
			    Jackie Kerr

SWINGING 80s
There will be a charity 80s disco on 
Saturday, May 13th at the Village Hall, in 
aid of Action for Children. 
Look out for tickets, which will be on sale 
soon. 
		             Samantha Bell

Banded Demoiselle (female)
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BYGONE BOSWORTH
Images from the Historical Society’s Archive Collection

SCHOOL REPORT
HUSBANDS BOSWORTH C. of E. PRIMARY SCHOOL Head Teacher Alan Eathorne

TRADE DIRECTORY 2017
Armourgeddon Tank Paintballing Centre 
Military vehicles, paintball & outdoor activities
Contact: 		  Tracey 01858 880239
Croft Farm Bed & Breakfast
AA 4**** accommodation
Contact: 		  Jane Smith 880679
Mike Price Heating Engineer 
Oil-fired boiler servicing & repair 
Contact: 		  Mike Price 880902
Totally Trees Ltd. 
Tree surgery and stump grinding  
Contact: 	        Jacqui Mitchell 01455 554182
Woodpecker Tree Surgery 
All aspects of tree surgery undertaken 
Contact: 		  Chris Wright 880818

To advertise here call Ralph 
on 880526

or email: ralphhorton01@tiscali.co.uk 

FOBS NEWS
Don’t forget the FOBS Easter Trail and 
Treasure Hunt on Sunday, April 2nd. Look 
out for the Storybook scenes popping 
up in windows and gardens around the 
village. Starts from the Village Hall from 
10.30am 

WOODPECKER 
TREE SURGERY

All aspects of tree-work undertaken from disman-
tling large roadside trees to pruning and reshaping 

small garden trees. 
We also offer a stump grinding service.

Professionally qualified and insured.
For free quotation and advice call

Chris on: 01858 880818
www.woodpeckertreesurgery.co.uk

COMPLETE CAR CARE
Accident repair specialist

Bodywork, dent, scratch and stone-chip repair
Servicing, alloy refurbishment, welding

MoT repair
Valeting, full body polish

Parking sensors, tyres & exhausts, etc. fitted
Call Ben on 01858 880404

bencompletecarcare@outlook.com

It has been a busy half term again at Husbands Bosworth School. We have been taking part 
in a lot of sporting events this term. Nearly half the school ran in the Cross Country races 
at Market Harborough Recreation Ground and performed really well in tricky conditions. 
We came fourth in the Small Schools South Leicestershire East Swimming Gala with a 
combination of great individual and team performances.
We welcomed Tim Scarborough to our school who taught all the children in the school 
how to drum. The children really enjoyed making a noise and working together to make 
different drumming patterns.
I leave you with a poem from Class 3, who have been looking at, and producing, their 
own shape poems.
	 The Book
	 I’m the newest book on the shelf.
	 I’ve never been read.
	 Just now I was picked up by a small girl.
	 She read me out loud.
	 I suddenly saw something nasty... Slowly, slowly, the snot on the girl’s nose 	
	 came down, down and onto the last of my lovely pages...
	 Splodge!
	 The snot has fallen on me.
	 Then the little beast shuts me with a BANG!
								        Amelie

GHOST SIGNS
The picture here shows a familiar ghost-
sign  on the frontage of what was once The 
Graziers Arms public house on High Street.
The pub was named for the graziers who 
farmed much of the renowned grazing land 
in the upper Welland Valley, around the 
village. Until fairly recent years there were 
an unsually high number of farms within the 
core of the village. These farmsteads had 
few associated buildings and were isolated 
from their farmland, which was out in the 
free-draining fertile valley land. The livestock 
would feed on the lush grass throughout the 
grazing season and were slaughtered before 
winter, which explains why extensive winter 
housing wasn’t needed. 
Not so long ago Husbands Bosworth could 
boast no less than eight public houses, three 
of which, The Cherry Tree, The Red Lion and 
The Graziers Arms were on the High Street. The Butchers Arms was on Church Street, and The 
Wheatsheaf on Bell Lane. The Bell Inn, of course survives, as does the Wharf Inn at Welford 
Wharf, but the Union Anchor at Kilworth Wharf, sadly, is no more.

BUGLE CRACKERS
“I’m on a whiskey diet. I’ve lost three 
days already!” Tommy Cooper 1921-1984

MIKE PRICE 
HEATING

Oil -fired boiler & 
heating systems

Servicing & 
Repairs 

0771 4245290 
mobile

01858 880902 home

Your local technician - on your doorstep
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ACTIVITY & INTEREST GROUPS

VILLAGE LUNCH 
The next Village Lunch will be on 
Wednesday, April 26th  at Kilworth Springs 
Golf Club. 
The Village Lunch is a great opportunity 
for those new to the area, single or recently 
retired to make new friends and renew 
old aquaintances in a relaxed and friendly 
environment. 
Call Janice on 880668 to book a place or for 
more information.

HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
The next meeting of Husbands Bosworth 
Historical Society will be the Annual 
General Meeting on Wednesday, April 5th, 
which will be followed by an illustrated 
talk by local author and historian, Dr. Susan 
Tebby, on local water mills and windmills.
Please note that  due to unforseen 
circumstances the meeting will be held at the 
Sports Pavilion, Kilworth Road at the usual 
time of 7.30pm. This meeting concludes our 
season of ‘indoor’ meetings.

************** 
Our Annual Members Social Evening 
meeting on Wednesday, May 3rd will be a 
visit to Leicestershire Police HQ at Enderby, 
kindly aranged by Chris Brown. Travel 
arrangements to be confirmed nearer the 
time.
In June we will be the guests of  Leicester 
Transport Heritage Trust who will be taking 
us on a bus trip to their museum and depot 
at Stoneygate, Leicester.

**************
Frances is taking names and contact details 
for both these meetings. Please phone 880225. 

MILLENNIUM WOOD
The Millennium Wood group meets on 
the third Saturday of each month to carry 
out maintenance and conservation work 
at the village’s community woodland on 
Mill Lane. 
If you have a couple of hours to spare, enjoy 
a bit of physical outdoor work and would 
like to help a worthy community cause 
call Jackie on 880910. New volunteers are 
assured a  warm welcome; all you need is 
enthusiasm, stout footwear and gloves!

ACTIVITY GROUPS 2017

All Saints Parochial Church Council
Contact: 		  Diana Jones 880741
Baby-Sitting Circle
Contact: 		  Claire Scott 880295
Badminton Club
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526
Bosworth Tots
Contact:            bosworthtots@hotmail.co.uk
Brownie Guides
Contact: 		  Bonny Kettell 882148
Conservative Association
Contact: 		  Sue Fisher 880026
Craft Group
Contact: 		  Gail Wilmot  880413  
Historical Society
Contact:	            	 Melvyn Forman 880281
Husbands Bosworth Rainbows Group
Contact: 		  Wendy Cochrane 880076
1st Kilworth Scouts Group
Contact: 	           Norman Byrd 07973 532678
Lutterworth African Drumming Group 
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526 
Methodist Church Council
Contact: 		  Margaret Scurrah 880826
Millennium Woodland Trust
Contact: 		  Jackie Fletcher 880910 
Royal British Legion
Contact: 		  Robert Maxwell 880361 
South Kilworth Art Club
Contact: 	        Maggie Roberts 01858 682173
Tennis Club
Contact:	  	 Jennifer Rogers 880401
Workers Education Association
Contact: 		  Sally Sherratt 571064

List your group here FREE. 
Email: bosworth_bugle@talk21.com

TENNIS CLUB
Make this the year to get fit by joining the 
Tennis Club!
Fees remain the same at £40 for adults, £80 
for families, £30 for seniors and £15 for 
juniors and those in full-time education. We 
remain approximately £100 cheaper than 
most clubs. 
Enrolment this year will be on Saturday 
April 22nd from 10.00am to 12noon and 
on Wednesday April 26th from 6.30pm to 
7.00pm followed by the AGM. 
The Wimbledon draw and future fundraising 
will be among topics discussed at the AGM.
Coaching for juniors will be on offer 
again this year, and Bonnie Kettell will be 
organising this. 
For any further information please contact, 
Jennifer Rogers 880401, Mike Pennington 
880455 or Bonnie Kettell 882148 .
		          Jennifer Rogers

WEATHER LOG
FEBRUARY 2017 	      [2016]
Rain: 50mm (2”) 	      [55mm]

Wettest day: 12mm (0.5”)     [12mm)

Highest temp: 13oC  	     [12oC]

Lowest Temp: -3oC 	     [-4oC]

Snow - trace 1 day

SCOUTNG NEWS
1st Kilworth Scout Group has redesigned 
its necker, changing from its long-time-
worn solid canary yellow to a smart royal 
blue with a yellow and purple border. Also 
our Scout Hut is 30 years old and is in 
need of some TLC and renovation. We are 
looking for any local people who may have 
plumbing or building skills to help us update 
certain areas of our hut. 
We are also fund-raising in order to add 
some sound-proofing to the ceiling of our 
hut. If you can help us with skills, time, 
materials or fund-raising then please get 
in touch with either myself at: cnlauder@
gmail.com or our chair Norman Byrd at: 
Norman_Byrd@hotmail.com.  
		       Charles Lauder Jn.
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS
Report of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday, March 7th 2017.
Four Parish Councillors, County Councillor Graham Hart and two members of the public were present. 
Apologies were received from James Shelley
Visitors’ Questions 
The meeting was preceded by a Section 106 funding meeting, which was attended by representatives 
of the school Open the Book group, the Parochial Church Council and Bosworth Tots. Two members 
of the public remained for the Parish Council meeting.   
Minutes of last meeting were read and approved 
Matter arising from the Minutes
Power has been restored to the defibrillator box on The Green.
New fencing has been erected adjacent to the Sports Pavilion car park.
A professional survey of the trees bordering the Playing Field had highlighted the need for the 
removal of one tree and dead-wood removal and reduction on all others.    
No response has been received from the Scouts regarding the new lease.
Cemetery
Work to trim back overhanging yew trees has been carried out.
Two new memorial benches for the cemetery have been delivered. 
A slate has been dislodged from the roof of the Chapel of Rest.   
Playing Field & Play Area
Clerk reported that the roadside gateway padlock had been broken to gain access to the rear of the 
Old Bowling Green. 
Council noted that the new gate/barrier had been installed on the Recreation Area car-park. Clerk 
was asked to arrange for a warning sign to be made. 

SID REPORT
Readings from the Speed Indicator Device
High Street westerly
Period: 22.02.17 - 01.03.17 
Vehicle movements: 13728 Av./day: 1716 
Average speed: 26.75mph
Highest recorded speed: 55mph
High Street easterly
Period: 01.03.17 - 08.03.17 
Vehicle movements: 15246 Av./day: 2178 
Average speed: 26.67mph
Highest recorded speed: 69mph
High Street easterly
Period: 08.03.17 - 15.03.17 
Vehicle movements: 15642 Av./day: 1995 
Average speed: 26.67mph
Highest recorded speed: 64mph
Welford Road outbound
Period: 15.03.17 - 22.03.17 
Vehicle movements: 9570 Av./day: 1367  
Average speed: 32.19mph
Highest recorded speed: 65mph

Complete building service
Specialist in new build

Quality renovations
& Extensions

Tel/Fax 01858 881202
Email: pcbuildserv@btinternet.com

Walton Grange, Bosworth Road
Walton, Lutterworth, Leics LE17 5RW

Established 
27 years

DAY BOAT HIRE 
from £120

LOCAL COAL 
DELIVERY from £9.90 
for 25kg bag

Work has commenced on replacing the fencing and installing a wider gateway from the Recreation Area car-park to the lower playing field. 
Allotments
Allotment holders have reported problems with the allotment roadside gate padlock. Mr Fletcher agreed to look into this. 
Clerk informed Council that rent letters had been sent out and that one plot was still vacant, with immediate access.  
Traffic Issues
County Councillor Hart informed the meeting that County would be receiving central government funding for average speed enforcement cameras. 
Walcote on the A4304 was one of five sites around the county where persistently high speeds were noted, and where cameras would be sited.
Neighbourhood Plan
Council formally agreed to proceed with a Neighbourhood Plan following a positive response at the inaugural meeting in February. It was agreed to 
seek a paid secretary/co-ordinator for the steering group.  
S106 Developer Funding
[A S106 meeting had preceded the Parish Council meeting] Council agreed to continue promoting the availability of developer funding, despite poor 
response from community groups. Mr. Fletcher agreed to co-ordinate the group. It was agreed to hold another meeting of interested parties prior to the 
Parish Council meeting on Tuesday, May 2nd. Guidance notes for S106 funding would be circulated to all group representatives who had attended the 
first meeting.
Accounts
Monthly accounts were presented and approved. 
Correspondence
Council had been invited to submit road names for the new development off Welford Road. Townend Close and Marsh Drive were suggested as 
having local historical relevance to the site. 
Any Other Business 
Council discussed the present arrangement regarding the grant in lieu of booking fees for Parish Council led meetings in the Village Hall. Mrs. Fisher 
would discuss the matter with the Hall Trustees. Neighbourhood Plan meetings would be invoiced separately as a grant was to be sought for NP expenses.
It was noted that the allotment noticeboard post had broken. Mr. Forman agreed to reinstate it and fit the new noticeboard.
Clerk was asked to bring the matter of illegible road markings and silt blocked storm drains on Welford Road to the attention of  Highways.
The next meeting will be the Annual Parish Meeting on Tuesday, April 4th, 2017, at 7.30pm in the Committee Room of the Village Hall. The meeting 
will be an informal open meeting with no official parish business conducted. 



METHODIST CHURCH 
Coffee Morning
Wednesday, April 19th

 10.00am-12.00noon.
at the home of John & Margaret Scurrah

25 High  Street  
Visitors always welcome.
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CHURCH NEWS
All Saints Parish Church, Methodist Chapel & St. Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

ALL SAINTS FLOWER ROTA
APRIL: 
Pat Heighton
Call Heather O’Connor on 880165 
if you would like to join the Flower Rota Methodist Church

Hexagon Benefice 

CHURCH SERVICES 

Services every Sunday 8.30am.
Contact:
Robert Constable-Maxwell  880361
Father Owen O’Neil 462359

Contacts: 
Rev. Andrew Murphy 462889
Senior Church Steward:
Mr. A Lloyd Jones 880343

2	 United Circuit 10.15am MH
9	 Mr Stephen Pointer
16	 Easter Day Communion
	 Rev. Andrew Murphy
23	 Mrs Kathy Morrison
30	 Mr Michael Mays
Services every Sunday 6.30pm.

All Welcome

Churchwarden:
	 Diana Jones 	 880741
Rector:
	 Liz Bickley 	 880351

St Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

2	 9.00am Communion Mowsley 	
	 with Shearsby
	 9.30am Morning Prayer HB
	 11.00am Communion Thed.
	 11.00am Family Service B’thorpe
	 6.00pm Communion Arnesby

9	 9.30am Communion Shearsby	
	 9.30am Family Service Arnesby
	 11.00am Communion HB
	 6.00pm Evensong Mowsley
10 - 17 	 HOLY WEEK (See side panel)
16	 10.30am Benefice Service Shearsby

23	 9.30am Communion Mowsley
	 9.30am Family Service Shearsby	
	 11.00am Communion Arnesby 	
	 with B’thorpe
	 4.30pm  Promise Keepers HB
30	 11.00am Benefice Comm. HB

Short Communion every Wed. 9.15am HB

FROM THE RECTORY
Did the few sunny days in the middle of March, when all the daffodils were at their brightest, 
the snowdrops were not quite over and the crocuses and primroses were in full colour make 
you start to think about what needed to be done in the garden to get it ready for this year?  
The warmth of the spring sunshine lures us out to take a look and see what has happened 
over the winter, to see if there is repair work to be done as a consequence of storm Doris 
and what will need to be done in order to plant this year’s crops and flowers. It’s similar 
to what we are invited to do through Lent in our lives - we look at what is past that needs 
sorting out and what rubbish needs throwing out, at what is present that needs tidying up 
and making good and we make plans and prepare for the future, so that we can enjoy the 
best of what is to come. Are there people we need to forgive and grudges we need to throw 
out? What about our relationships with family and friends today?  Can you truly be yourself 
with them, without pretence, and live life to the full?  And can you look to the future with 
hope and expectation of joy, and the realisation of at least some of your dreams?  The 
Easter story offers us hope for the past, present and future too.  Jesus obtained forgiveness 
for us on the cross, he offers us new life set free from our guilt and shame for today, and 
promises eternal life for those who believe in him and choose to follow his ways.  Jesus 
is the same yesterday, today and forever. Trust him. I hope you have a blessed Easter and 
that your gardens will blossom abundantly.					     Liz

F&W Plumbing & Heating Services Ltd
22 Elmcroft Road, North Kilworth, LE176HX

Bespoke bathroom & kitchen design and installation
All types of wall and floor tiling
Hot and cold water systems
Gas-fired boiler installations and system upgrades
Unvented hot water systems
Gas Safe and Bepec registered

Contact Jason on 07866741261
Email: jayspanner@btinternet.com
www.fandwplumbingandheatingservices.co.uk
Over 30 years experience in designing and installing contemporary and traditional 

kitchens and bathrooms
Project manage personally with all associated trades for a co-ordinated high 

quality finish with minimum disruption

HIGH STREET
HUSBANDS BOSWORTH

    
   Opening times: 
           6.00am - 10.00pm 
	 7 days a week

FREE to use Cash 
Dispenser 

*******
National Lottery

METHODIST CHURCH
Bosworth Methodist Church members  
will be joining with the United Circuit 
Service at 10.15am on Sunday, April 2nd 
at Market Harborough. The service will be 
led by Chairman of the District, Rev. Peter 
Hancock.

HOLY WEEK SERVICES
Holy Week services within the Hexagon 
Benefice. 
Mon., April 10th 
Drama at Bruntingthorpe 7.00pm
Tues., 11th 
Service of Healing at Mowsley, 7.00pm
Wed., 12th 
Agape at HB at 9.15am
Thurs. 13th MAUNDY THURSDAY
Holy Communion with washing of feet at 
Arnesby 7.00pm
Fri., 14th GOOD FRIDAY 
10.00am - 12.00noon Easter Workshop at 
Arnesby
11.00am Service in The Square, MH
3.00pm Stations of the Cross, St. Marys, HB
7.00pm Good Friday Meditative Service at 
Shearsby 7.00pm

CRAFT GROUP
The Craft Group meets on the second 
Wednesday of each month in the Committee 
Room of the Village Hall. 
The group is a friendly and informal 
gathering, where craft-minded  people can 
pick up new ideas and practise their craft 
in a relaxed atmosphere away from the 
distractions of homelife. 
For details contact Gail on 880413. 
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DIARY DATES for APRIL

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

Tuesday 4th 		  S106 funding meeting & Parish Council meeting, 7.00pm Committee Room, Village Hall
Wednesday 5th 		  Historical Society AGM & meeting, 7.30pm Sports Pavilion 
Thursday 13th 		  Causeway Coffee Morning 10.00am - 11.30am at the Sports Pavilion
Saturday 15th 		  Millennium Wood work-party, 9.30am - 12.30pm
Wednesday 19th 		  Methodist Coffee Morning, 10.00am - 12.00noon, 25 High Street
Friday 21st 		  Mobile library
Saturday 22nd 		  Tennis Club enrolment, 10.00am - 12.00noon, Sports Pavilion
Wednesday 26th 		  Village Lunch, 12.30pm, Kilworth Springs Golf Club
Wednesday 26th 		  Tennis Club enrolment & AGM, 6.30pm - 7.00pm, Sports Pavilion 
Thursday 27th 		  Sulby Gardens Spring Open Day, 2.00pm - 5.00pm

LOCAL PLANNING NEWS
The following applications have been submitted to Harborough District Council:
17/00184/FUL  [Mr Thomas Morgan] Erection of single storey rear extension, 36 High Street
17/00251/TCA [Mr David Hodge] Works to trees (fell), 11 Mowsley Road
17/00336/FUL [Davidsons Developments]	Installation of a temporary construction access, Land East of Welford Road
17/00337/FUL [Davidsons Developments]	Erection of electric sub station, Land East of Welford Road
17/00348/FUL [NBJ Airfield Park Ltd] Erect front/side extn. to factory and erect outbuilding to rear, Airfield Park, Sibbertoft Road
Recently determined applications: 
16/01778/LBC Approve [Ms C Gilbert] Erection of new rear gateway through garden wall, 26 Berridges Lane
16/01786/FUL Approve [Mr Harry Leak] Proposed demolition of existing two storey rear extension and conservatory; and erect 
replacement two storey rear extension plus single storey link to part converted garage, 17 Church Lane
16/02005/ADV Approve [Punch Taverns] Erect replacement signage, fascia signs and illuminated signs, The Bell Inn, 2 Kilworth Road
17/00008/FUL Approve [Angela Mundean]Erect single storey side & rear extns., 9 Church Lane
17/00024/FUL Approve [Mr George Wade] Erect single storey side extn., office & utility area, Broad Lane Farmhouse, Broad Lane

Current applications may be inspected during normal working hours at the Council Offices, The Symington Building, Adam & Eve Street, 
Market Harborough. Planning applications and other aspects of local government can be viewed on-line at www.harboroughonline.co.uk

Wed. May 3rd 		  Historical Society Social Evening visit to Police HQ at Enderby
Sat. May 13th 		  80s Night in aid of Action for children charity 
Sat. June 10th 		  FOBS Safari Supper
Sat. June 24th 		  BOSWORTH FESTIVAL 2017
Wed. July 19th 		  Historical Society village heritage walk 
Sat. Sept. 9th 		  FOBS Family Trivia Night
Sat. Sept.  23rd 		  OctoberFest in the Village Hall
Sun. Oct. 1st 		  Conkers & Welly-wanging Championships
Sat. Oct. 28th 		  Babble of Naseby in the Village Hall! 
Sun. Nov. 19th 		  Craft Fair in the Village Hall
Sat. Dec. 2nd 		  FOBS Christmas Party 
Sat.2nd & Sun 3rd Dec. 	 All Saints Christmas Festival 

The UK’s only Tank Paintball Battle Venue
*Tank Drive Experiences * Dads & Lads Experiences* 
*Military Vehicle Driving *Military Vehicle Driving* 

*Children’s Military Vehicle Party * Woodland Paintball* 
*Archery* 

*Air Rifle Shooting*
Suitable for individuals, Family Fun, Corporate Events 

Stag/Hen Parties
**Gift Vouchers Available**

www.armourgeddon.co.uk Tel: 01858 880239 
Bookings by Appointment Only


